Snoflies Snowmobile Club - January 7 Minutes

Minutes from meeting held January 7 at 7pm

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm

William read the minutes from the December 3rd meeting, no matters arising from those minutes.
e Matt motioned to approve the minutes, Greg seconded, carried.

Ryan presented treasurers report

Groomer
e Grooming of trails has started, both the south and east loops are open.
e So far the diff lockers have been working well, already avoided being stuck several times.
¢ Some club members have received complaints about the grooming schedule, please refer to
them to Matt. At this point we have not established a grooming schedule, we are still in the
opening of trails phase.

Trailer
e Sign Trailer needs to be insured for this weekend.

Trails

e [t was discovered that we were very short on stop and stop ahead signs, thankfully Snoman had
some in stock, more are on order.

e Pack run on the St. Claude loop is scheduled for Tuesday, Jan 8, Grooming on Friday, Jan 11, so
signing needs to be completed Saturday.

* We will be having a trail audit this year, self audit needs to be completed by Jan 21.

e Discussed idea of grooming the Norquay Channel on the way back from Brunkild to make a bit
of a loop. Some years ago the trail was routed along the Norquay, but was difficult to maintain
to do low slow, drifting, etc.

Shelter
e General cleanup to be done this weekend by several club members.
e Several reports that we are out of propane and matches / lighters are missing. To be restocked as
needed.
¢ Should move forward with completing our solar lighting.

Poker Derby
e The Poker Derby is scheduled for February 16th, so we need to have a poster made up as well
as to complete our 2019 season map.

Social
e Several ideas were explored to improve our presence on the web, including a possible give
away on Facebook - stay tuned.

Notice to all Snowmobilers
¢ There have been several complaints of snowmobiles on the golf course and snowmobiling
across the community pathway bridge directly south of the golf course. Please do not
snowmobile in these areas.
¢ Another reminder to travel slowly and respectfully in town as well.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm. Thanks all for attending.



